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American Music Therapy Association

8455 Colesville Rd., Ste. 1000 • Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Tel. (301) 589-3300 • Fax (301) 589-5175 • www.musictherapy.org


February 3, 2009
Dear Special Education Administrator:
The purpose of this letter is to support the provision of quality music therapy services for a child in your district who may be in need of such services.  We hope you will find this information useful in meeting the needs of this child and of any other child ever found to be in need of music therapy.

As you know, the original purpose of IDEA was to establish a statutory right of all children to a free, appropriate public education specifying special education and related services as the vehicles to provide support for the inclusion of students with disabilities in regular education classrooms.  Related services are defined in the bill under Part B as those services deemed necessary to help the child benefit from special education.  Appropriate related services are to be specified in the Individualized Education Program (IEP).  Published regulations provide that the law’s list of related services is not exhaustive and may include other developmental, corrective, or supportive services if they are required to assist a child with a disability to benefit from his/her special education.  A school district is required to supply those services that will enable a child to receive a free and appropriate special education (FAPE).

Qualified music therapists have been providing music therapy as a related service to literally thousands of children with disabilities in every state of the nation over the course of the thirty-three years since the passage of Public Law 94-142. Through the use of the nationally recognized SEMTAP Assessment (Special Education Music Therapy Assessment Process), credentialed music therapists are able to determine if music therapy is “necessary” to assist a child with a disability benefit from special education.  

Enclosed please find a copy of a policy interpretation letter from the U.S. Department of Education regarding music therapy as a related service under IDEA. This letter continues to reflect OSEP’s position on the definition of related services under IDEA.  It is accepted practice that letters of policy clarification from the Department remain in effect until otherwise directed.  Also included is a brief sample of selected research supporting the use of music therapy in special education.  Please feel free to contact our national office if any further clarification is needed.

Sincerely,
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Andrea H. Farbman, Ed.D.



Judy Simpson, MHP, MT-BC

Executive Director  




Director of Government Relations 
